 






                 06 September 2005

Dear colleagues,


I do understand, that the PAX Collaboration foresees to start a series of tests of polarization built-up with protons at COSY and will submit a Letter of Intent to the CERN SPSC in October for test at the AD ring.


This is indeed great news ! This is inline with the recommendations by the FAIR Scientific and Technical Issues Working Group ( STI ) :

In March 2005 the FAIR Programme Advisory Committee QCD-PAC recommended to STI : 

Polarized antiproton physics would constitute a unique feature for the FAIR facility enriching the entire QCD physics program……  

The Recommendation, approved during the Juli 2005 meeting of STI , on the proposal submitted  by the PAX Collaboration was :
The STI requests R&D work to be started on the proposed asymmetric collider experiment with both polarized anti-protons and protons, to demonstrate that the required luminosity for decisive measurements can be reached.

The experiment is not approved at the current stage. However, the experiment is invited to contribute to the TDR in order to advance the studies of the APR and the CSR. The STI believes that PAX could become part of the FAIR core research program based on its strong scientific merit once all the open problems are convincingly solved.


Furthermore, the STI Working Group recommended to the second Letter of Intent on polarized antiproton physics, submitted by the ASSIA Collaboration :
The ASSIA Collaboration is encouraged to consider joining the PAX proposal.


In a recent message, received from Professor Raimondo Bertini, speaking for the ASSIA Collaboration we learn :

…. Following the recommendation of the PAC, we plan to submit this new proposal in collaboration with the PAX team. Already at the beginning of the year we formulated to the PAX colleagues a proposal for  the merging of the two collaborations, and we are confident that this process will soon converge once the possible options for spin physics at HESR will have been clarified. 


Speaking as the chairman of the FAIR – STI Working Group. I would like to encourage you to pursue your plans for early tests at COSY and at CERN. The PAX Collaboration should exploit all technical options allowing to ensure that physics with polarized antiprotons can be included in the FAIR program. The PAX Collaboration should also continue the discussion with the ASSIA Collaboration, aiming at a joint physics proposal for FAIR.

Best regards

Horst Wenninger

Chairman FAIR-STI Working Group

